MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT

The New York City Department of Education owns and operates WNYE-TV, a television broadcasting station, and WNYE-FM, a radio broadcasting station, which provide valuable educational, cultural, civic and other programming to the City of New York and, in particular, to its ethnic communities that are not fully served by other broadcasting media.  Advocates and concerned citizens have questioned whether the proposed sale of WNYE-TV and WNYE-FM is in the best interest of the City of New York newspaper reports suggest that the Economic Development Corporation, which is negotiating the sale of the broadcasting stations, has not shared any information with the public regarding these sales.  Furthermore, according to the Ethnic Broadcasters Action Committee, certain parties expressed an interest in purchasing these media assets from the Department of Education but were rebuffed, thus indicating that the sale of such assets will not be conducted through an open and competitive bidding process.

Accordingly, the appropriate Committee of the City Council should conduct an oversight hearing concerning the proposed sale by the Department of Education of WNYE-TV and WNYE-FM, whether such sale is in the best interest of the City of New York and, if so, whether such sale will be conducted through an open and competitive bidding process.

______________________________

 Council Member Vallone
